COMHAIRLE CHONTAE ÁTHA CLIATH THEAS
SOUTH DUBLIN COUNTY COUNCIL


MEETING OF TERENURE-RATHFARNHAM AREA COMMITTEE (1)
Tuesday 4th April 2006

Motion No. 10
Motion:

Councillor T. McDermott

"That this Committee discuss, with the aid of a current status report from the Manager, the details of the public consultation process for the Ballyboden Village Plan (SLO93)."

Report:

Proposed Consultation Process

· The publication of the Draft Ballyboden Village Plan was advertised in the Irish Times (see Appendix to report) on 17 February 2006 and on the Council’s website. The notice includes details for the submission of written observations on the draft and the closing date of 31 March 2006 at 4.30 pm. The notice also advises that interested individuals or groups may arrange a meeting with planning staff for the purposes of clarification of any issues prior to lodging a written submission.  

· The Draft Ballyboden Village Plan is on public display in the Tallaght County Library and the local libraries at Ballyboden, Ballyroan and Tymon North.  

· A copy of the Draft Ballyboden Village Plan is available at the Planning Department counter and at www.southdublin.ie
· A meeting organised by a local community group was held on 22 March 2006.  Ms. P. Devlin, Senior Executive Planner, gave a presentation on the main points in the Draft Plan and answered technical questions on the presentation.  A representative of the Augustinian Order, owners of the largest opportunity site in the area, outlined their intentions for re-development.  Councillors in attendance fielded questions relating to matters concerning reserved functions.
· Following the closing date for submissions a Manager’s report containing a summary of submissions with Manager’s recommendations and any consequential proposed amendments will be prepared and forwarded to the Terenure Rathfarnham Area Committee for its consideration.  

· The decisions of the Members will be incorporated into the Ballyboden Village Plan prior to its adoption as the policy of Council.
· It is scheduled to bring the Plan to the July meeting of Council.
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